# SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

# **Commissioners Meeting**

### December 2014

## Manager's Report by Mike Langley

# **Financial Report by Celeste Lilley**

## **Water Reclamation Facility**

- The pump station for the new eq basin is nearly complete.
- Ciccanti has scheduled January 19<sup>th</sup>, 2015 for start-up of all the new equipment included in the 2014 improvements!
- Keith Winter of Oasis Well Drilling installed the new groundwater quality monitoring well at the WRF this last Saturday and Sunday. This well is located just north and east (down gradient) of the new digester basin.
- The pumping assembly for the new eq basin has been delivered and installed in the pumping station.
- The 2014 improvements are about 60% complete.
- The new reclaimed water filter project remains at 90% complete. The line tap and connect is scheduled for this week or next at the latest.
- Mike Cays has been working on alterations to the chlorine building in preparation for the new system to be installed.
- The submersible aerator pumps have been removed and sent in to have longer power cords attached. They were ordered and installed with cords that were not long enough. This was a contractor error and SWD should not be paying for this correction.

#### Meter Setters

 Scott is installing water meter setters in Divisions 11, 17 and assorted missed individual residences.

### **Water Consumption Metering Results**

- Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots in SunLand for the last 30 days averaged 130 gallons per day. The average daily consumption, based on an annual average per connection, is in the neighborhood of 200 gallons.
- The SG&CC facility has averaged 449 Gallons per day over the last 30 days, compared to a historical average daily consumption of approximately 1000 gallons.

#### Other

- The District received 35 applications/resumes from parties interested in the half time office assistant position which is to be filled in 2015. Of those 35, 18 were selected for interview. 16 Individuals were interviewed by Jim Larison, Mike Langley, and Celeste Lilley. Two of the 18 scheduled failed to show up. Of the sixteen interviewed, six came to the top with one in particular being highly trained and experienced in accounting and bookkeeping practices. The District will make an offer to the prime applicant following a reference check.
- The hazard trees located next to the main lift station have been removed.
  We used Willy's dump truck to remove 135 yards of debris from the site.
  The District will plant Rhododendrons to mask the utilities there.
- Willy is scheduled to return to work on a normal schedule beginning this coming Monday.